VILLAGE OF ARCADIA
==========================================================================
BOARD OF TRUSTEES


April 10, 2017
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Dale Paider at 8:00 p.m. Trustees in attendance for the meeting were Dale Paider, Doug Griess and Christy Underwood. Trustees Richard Anderson and Alvin Johnson (excused) were absent. Others present for at least part of the meeting were Matt Berry, Valley County Sheriff Casey Hurlburt, Valley County Deputy Chris Grooms, Wayne Hunt and Rosmarie Ritz.
Chairman Dale Paider announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act was posted in the room and a copy of the Act was also available in pamphlet form.

Motion by Griess, second by Underwood, to approve minutes of regular meeting of March 13, 2017; all aye, motion carried. Anderson and Johnson absent and not voting.
Underwood made motion, second by Griess, to approve Financial Report for March 2017 as presented; all aye, motion carried. Anderson and Johnson absent and not voting.
Motion by Underwood, second by Griess to approve Village Accounts Payable Claims March 2017 as presented; all aye, motion carried. Anderson and Johnson absent and not voting.
Valley County Sheriff Casey Hurlburt introduced new Valley County Deputy Chris Grooms and presented the Interlocal Law Enforcement Agreement. Motion by Griess, second by Underwood, to approve Interlocal Law Enforcement Agreement between Valley County and the Village of Arcadia, beginning May 1, 2017, and continuing until April 30, 2018, changing monthly contribution by the Village of Arcadia to $2,463.43, an increase of four percent; all aye, motion carried. Anderson and Johnson absent and not voting. 

On March 8, 2017, a Routine Sanitary Survey of the Village of Arcadia Public Water System was conducted by Department of Health and Human Services; no deficiencies were found. 
Properties at 415 W Wall Street and 200 N Reynolds were discussed. Owners worked on cleaning up property.
Underwood made motion, second by Griess, to pay Dale Paider $12/hour for extra hours. Roll call: Underwood: aye; Griess: aye; Paider: abstain; motion carried. Anderson and Johnson absent and not voting.
Loup Central Landfill – no report; Board of Health – Dale Paider. Wayne Hunt reported that cleaning of water tower needs to be scheduled for 2018. Vaccination clinic for cats and dogs on April 8 was a success. Clerk Ritz stated that Normal Roasting Company sold their business to a couple from Burwell who is interested in renting the same facility. Board of Trustees agreed that we need to increase the rent to $200/month, with a six month lease agreement. It was decided to advertise the empty part of old co-op building to attract a new operational business, not just used for storage. The old co-op building should be on next month’s agenda. A grant application for a portable back stop for ballpark was submitted to Wozab Memorial Fund. 
Motion to adjourn by Griess, second by Underwood, all aye, meeting adjourned at 9:44 p.m.; next regularly scheduled meeting will be Monday, May 8, 2017, at 8:00 p.m. at the Village Office (Arcadia Clinic).
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